FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Thank you for your email and letter requesting me to narrow down my request which is as follows, again broken down by (1)Grades (2)Gender (3) Ethnicity (4) Religion/Faith:

1. No of Dismissals and the reasons, including SOSR. A copy of your SOSR policy.

2. Employment tribunal (ET) cases against the city council broken down as per the categories mentioned in 1 to 4 above on race, gender, age and disability basis.

3. ET cases settled out of court.

4. Total cost of settling out of court.

5. ET cases ruling against the Council. 

6. Total cost of compensation paid.

7. Grand total of all costs e.g. lawyers’ fees, both in house and external for cases mentioned above.

We further asked for clarification of the time frame and you responded with:
It's the same time frame as in my original request that you have requested is narrowed down. 

If you haven't got the information for the last ten years, confirm it and give me the information for the last seven years please. (This is taken from your original request 32103)
As stated in our previous response, reference 32103 which is attached.  We advised that the scope of your request was significant and would exceed the appropriate cost limit of £450.  We advised you to narrow the scope of your request, and that we could perhaps partially answer questions 6-10 within the 2.5 working day limit.

However, the request above remains excessive and section 12 of the Act is still applicable. 
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 2.5 days in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
